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Comments: Dear Regional Foresters Jacqueline Buchanan and Jennifer Eberlien, 

 

Please accept this comment as part of the scoping period for the proposed Northwest Forest Plan amendment.

 

I care about our forests because they provide us with clean air and water, biodiversity, recreation, source of food

and medicine, and cultural and spiritual connections.

Sustainability of Mature and Old-Growth Ecosystems.

 

We must protect all the remaining old-growth. Amendments to the plan must protect the remaining old-growth

forests and trees outside of reserves and work to grow, expand, and connect these vital ecosystems. 

 

Since time immemorial, fire has had a critical role across the northwest and will continue to shape these

landscapes and ecosystems into the future. Amendments to the plan need to recognize the important role of fire

and work to shift policy away from full suppression of all fires. Amendments should prioritize protecting

communities, while also recognizing that during extreme weather events, the effectiveness of "fuels treatments"

is dramatically reduced. 

 

Amendments should bolster efforts to reintroduce beneficial fire to dry forest ecosystems while prohibiting "fuels

treatments" that aren't grounded in the current and growing understanding of fire and its role in the variety of

forest types across the Northwest Forest Plan area. 

 

The Northwest Forest Plan does not include the traditional ecological knowledge held within the varied and

diverse tribes that are indigenous to the region - something the original authors of the plan openly regret. The

ancestors of these tribes shaped and stewarded the landscapes and ecosystems now managed by the Forest

Service and the Northwest Forest Plan. Incorporating Indigenous knowledge, perspectives and goals into the

proposed amendment is essential - especially the beneficial use of fire. 

 

Regards, -Alberto Fiol

 


